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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

Weôve all had a difficult winter season.  I am sure you know of    
people who have had a difficult time with illness this year.  The pain 
that people endured during their illness, for most, are forgotten.  We 
know what it felt like, but we wouldnôt be able to duplicate how it 
was actually like. 
 

A philosopher tried to say that true love is like true pain. He tried to 
go against the grain of people saying that if you fall out of love, you 
must not have loved in the first place.  This philosopher undermined 
the popular belief by saying that as we canôt deny the pain that is 
mere memory for a person out of illness, we also canôt deny the love 
that is a memory for those who moved on.  This would be true, in my 
opinion, if love was nothing more than feelings caused by chemical 
reactions in our bodies.  But love is much more 
than that.   
 

ñFor God so loved the world that he gave his 
one and only Son, that whoever believes in him 
shall not perish but have eternal life.ò John 
3:16 
 

The ultimate love that God showed all of us is about giving.  God 
gave us His one and only Son, Jesus Christ, to all of us.  Our         
celebration of the Advent and Christmas season was all about this 
love.  A love that is everlasting is not about feeling but of giving and 
of sacrifice.  For this we are grateful.  For this we respond to strive to 
love God.  And the first move we ought to make is that of being 
thankful.  How is your life changed because of the love of God 
through Jesus Christ? I pray that we will all continue to reflect on 
this question as we grow together in the year of 2017.   
 

As we continue to discern how God is calling us to do ministry here 
at Tuckerton United Methodist Church, I invite you to have a     
meaningful voice at the table.  Please come to our open meetings 
when our church council and worship committee meets. We are 
stronger with your input and prayers.  It will also ensure that we are 
accountable for our decisions for the current and future ministries at 
our church.   
 

In Christ, 

Past˛ʞ Dˉ˥iʋ. 

 
Please note Pastor Davidôs weekly Bible Study groups are taking a 
break.  Check with weekly bulletins and updates. 
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              Shrove Tuesday. Pancake/Sausage Dinner  

                         February 28, 5-7 pm in Mott Hall    
The JOY Group will again sponsor a Shrove Tuesday Pancake/Sausage Dinner  
with a ñfixinô bar,ò stocked with fruit, syrups, sprinkles, chocolate chips, powdered & 
cinnamon sugar, fresh fruit, whipped cream ð plus the traditional maple syrup and 
butter!   

This year we will not selling tickets, however, to help us plan buying food 
and setting up, a signup sheet will be in Mott Hall. 

~~~~~~~  
Join us as we usher in the Season of Lent on March 1st  

Ash Wednesday Service 7:00 pm  

 
CHILDRENõS CHURCH 

Thank you to everyone who helped with the Childrenõs Christmas Program.  The children did a    
beautiful job showing us the many wonderful joys of the Christmas season and reminding us of 
the greatest gift of alléóChristmas is Jesus!ó  An extra special thank you to Mr. Bob for the 
beautiful stable and Mr. Wayne for the beautiful manger.  We can always count on you both! 

Looking Ahead..    

February:  Happy Valentineõs Day!  Childrenõs Church will be having a òJesus Loves Meó   
celebration on Feb. 12th during their worship time.  Each child will be inviting one special 
guest from the congregation to share a special treat with them and to show them just 
how much they are loved. 

March:  We have many exciting things planned for the Spring.  Easter will be here be-
fore we know it!  The children will be participating in the worship service 
and we are looking forward to another awesome Easter Egg Hunt.  We have over 1,000 eggs 
to fill!  Donations of wrapped candy that we can use to fill the plastic eggs would be most 
welcomed. 

 Children's Worship begins each Sunday at 9:30 am in the sanctuary.  All children 4 
years old to 6th grade are welcome to come join us as we have fun learning about the Lord together!  

            Jennifer Rocheskey 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 Thanks to those who contributed (above and beyond!) to the Center for Healing and Wholenessô matching grant 
challenge and thanks to the Center for matching the amount collectedð$2,550, a total of $5,100 will go toward the expense 

of moving the church office.  The permit has been pulled and preliminary work has begun. 

 Thanks, also, to those who helped salt the parking lot, shovel the sidewalks and clear the Church Office area on the 
Sunday morning after the snow storm.            

          Bud Cranmer, President 

This yearôs World Day of Prayer service will be held on March 3rd, 1:00 pm at Holy Trinity Lutheran 

Church, Brant Beach, LBI.  It would be nice to see friends and members of Tuckerton UMC attending.   

There will be a meeting on February 24th, 1:00 pm at Holy Trinity Lutheran Church for women who 

would like to participate in the service.   

Carpooling will be available from our church on both dates.   
Please call the office at 296-9610 for more information. 
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 A Word from Our Lay Leader 
 

 When I was in third grade, we had to write a poem as an         
assignment.  Mine was about spring and it went as follows: 

 ñSpring is here, itôs come to stay.  
 More flowers are blooming every day!   
 Grass has spread all over the ground;   
 Spring has come without a sound.ò   

I remember it stillé   I think spring is my favorite season of the year.  I love the first morning 
when you can actually smell spring in the air.  Everything is new ï the air has a warmth to it, the leaves 
are budding, the crocuses and daffodils are coming up and the signs of winter are rapidly waning.   

Sometimes it seems like it takes spring forever to get here, doesnôt it?  Oftentimes, it seems we 
get more discouraged in winter then we do in the warm weather -- things are bleak, evenings are dark, 
the flu season arrives, and we get cabin fever!   But that is when we need to look forward, with hope, to 
what is to come.   

It is often the same way with our spiritual lives ï sometimes we get discouraged and running the 
race with perseverance seems to be a difficult thing to do, especially when we are unable to see the 
hope of spring in the  future.  Thatôs when we need to remember that no matter how bleak the winter, no 
matter how long or difficult the race, no matter what the obstacles we encounter, God promises to walk 
with us through it all -- and He always keeps His promises.     

He will always be your hope, your mainstay, your friend, your sustenance ï and your spring.   
Remember, 

Spring always comes for the Christiané 

In Christian love, 
Sharon Zolna  

WORSHIP COMMITTEE  
What a wonderful Advent and Christmas Season!  The Childrenôs Church put everyone in the  
Christmas spirit with a carol sing, Advent Wreath making and lots of delicious cookies on the first 
Sunday of Advent.  The choirôs cantata and the childrenôs program, both presented as part of our 
Sunday worship services, were a blessing to all.  Two different candle lighting services were held on 
Christmas Eve at 7:00 and 11:00.  Christmas Sunday morning worship time was changed to 11:00 
to allow for more family time.  And finally, we got to wish our church family a ñHappy New Yearò on 
the first day of the New Year.  

Itôs hard to believe, but we will soon be entering into the Lenten Season.  
On February 28th, the eve of Ash Wednesday, the JOY Group will    
sponsor their annual Shrove Tuesday Pancake & Sausage Dinner.  March 
1st is Ash Wednesday, marking the beginning of the 40 days of Lent, a 
time of reflection and penitence leading up to Easter Sunday.  The ashes 
remind us ñFor dust you are and to dust you shall return.ò  Genesis 3:19  
We hope you will join us on Ash Wednesday at 7:00 pm and each Sunday 
morning leading up to Holy Week and the Easter Morning Celebration at 9:30.  Be sure to check the 
March newsletter for details on all of the Lenten and Easter opportunities available. 

See you in churché... 

       Carol Sceurman, 

       Worship Committee Chairman 
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        FINANCE COMMITTEE UPDATE                   

         
The Matching Challenge Campaign with the Center for Healing & Wholeness was a success! We collected $2,550 
and the Center matched it bringing the total to $5,100 to go towards the building of offices in the rear of Mott Hall 
and the moving expenses. Thank you to all who contributed! 

We are asking the congregation to please use your numbered church envelopes for your weekly or monthly       
contributions. If you do not have church envelopes, please see Carol to get them. It makes life so much easier for 
the counters and posters to correctly match your donations to your account. We want to be sure everyone gets  
credit for your donations! 

We ended the year in a better financial position and hope it continues in 2017 to get the many projects that need to 
be done accomplished. We have committed to increasing our fair share to the conference each year towards    
reaching our goal of 100% by 2019. We also would like to get the mortgage paid off sooner than later. 

The Finance Committee appreciates your dedication to your church and your willingness to step up and keep our 
congregation growing spiritually and helping us have a positive influence in our community. 

Giving Statements for 2016 were emailed to those with internet access.  The rest were hand-delivered or mailed. 

God Bless you! 

Wishing you all a blessed 2017!    Ann Thompson, Treasurer  
         & the Finance Committee 

                                 E-Giving is a great option to help keep your giving current. It is very  easy to set up  
                            your account and control when, how much and where your  giving is going.  Go to the 
                    TUMC website at fumctuckerton.com and click on the E-Giving tab. Please call the office or 

            speak to Ann if you have any questions or need help getting your account set up.    

A note to E-Givers:  Thank you for choosing to be an e-giver.  Your name tags have been moved to the right side of the mag-

netic board.  An ñe-giving envelopeò that you may place in the offering plate has been attached to your nametag.   
 

                THE CENTER FOR HEALING & WHOLENESS 
 

                      ñFind Purpose, Live Longer,ò by Dan Buettner, AARP, November 2008 

ñPeople who feel their life is part of a larger plan and are guided by their spiritual values have 
stronger immune systems, lower blood pressure, a lower risk of heart attack and cancer, and 
heal faster and live longer.ò  Having a purpose, a reason to get out of bed, gives a person a sense 
of fulfillment and joy; and that can bring you the experience of happiness.   

One way to find that ñpurposeò for your life is having a job.  Keep working ï this is probably the easiest way to 
help you feel your life has purpose.  Or, make a list of what you consider your gifts, values, and passions; perhaps 
they will reveal your calling. Purposeful activity should engage your abilities and require effort.  Volunteer ï   
research suggests older people who give back have better physical and mental health and a lower mortality risk.  
Letôs not forget religious faith ï some studies suggest that believing in a higher power boost more than just the 
spirit.  Research shows that people who attend a religious service at least four times a month are less likely to  
engage in risky behavior, be depressed, or feel chronic stress. 

This article was submitted by Lynne Beriont-Virginia, in memory of Betty Kolarik, a shining        

example of a woman who definitely had a purpose in life and constantly demonstrated her           

fulfillment and joy by leading and serving in her church as well as her community.  She left a      

tremendous legacy and will be truly missed. 

 

Contact the Center for Healing & Wholeness at 609-296-8300 
Dr. Mary Roberts, Dr. Barbara Hawes & Lynne Beriont-Virginia, LMFT 
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THE UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 

Greetings!  The UMW is grieving the loss of their president, Betty      
Kolarik.  We all attended her memorial service on Saturday, January 
21st, and the light luncheon immediately following the service in Mott Hall.  We are      
grateful to Jon and Sonyaôs Luncheonette for donating the delicious sandwiches and   
cookies.  We also wish to thank everyone who helped set up and take down the tables 
and chairs; also those who helped with cleanup afterward. 

The UMW is currently reorganizing and inviting the women of the church to join our group.  We would  
appreciate your ideas on crafts and future events.  We are currently working on the Super Bowl Sunday 

hoagie sale for February 5th.  Orders are being taken each Sundayé ñLook for the clipboard.ò 

 
ITALIAN HOAGIE SALE Feb. 5th  

$7.00 ~ Order by Feb. 1st   ~  Pickup before Noon on the 5th  
Place your order on Sundays with UMW members  
or call the office during office hours at 296-9610 

 
Regretfully, we will not be sponsoring the annual corned beef and cabbage dinner to celebrate St.      
Patrickôs Day this year.  Our next planned event is a ñBakeless Cake Saleò during the month of April.  
Your participation in this event is greatly appreciated.  All profits are used for miscellaneous church 
needs. 

Until next timeðGod Bless Everyone! 

Submitted by 
Lʳʶ˗iˉʘ Wʳʶlʟ 

                       THE JOY GROUP 

 The first meeting of the year is when we plan for the year.  A great year is planned 
with our first special event being a Shrove Tuesday Sausage & Pancake Dinner (with all 
the fixinsô!) on February 28th.  We hope youôll bring the family to this delicious dinner 
which marks to beginning of Lent.  

 Other special events planned include hosting the Easter Eve Jazz Vigil on April 15th,  
Coordinating another Appraisal Fair on June 3rd, organizing the baking for the Decoy Show on 
September 23rd and 24th, helping to coordinate the Fall Craft Fair on October 10th,               
and coordinating the cookies and hot chocolate for the Live Nativity on December 9th.  Several 
other new and exciting events were discussed and are being considered.  Check future     

newsletters, bulletin inserts and weekly updates. 

 If you are interested in participating in our ñPrayer Shawl Ministry,ò we 
have knitting and crocheting directions to make prayer shawls and lap robes.  
Through this ministry, we are able to provide women or men with a tangible re-

minder they are in our prayers.  Choose a color and type yarn you wish; yarn and metal crosses are also 
available in the church office. 

 All women are welcome to join us for any or all of our activities.  We meet on the third Monday of 
each month for our regular meetings.  The date of our next regular meeting will be February 19th, 7:00 pm 
in Mott Hall.  I will be leading the program and we will be finalizing the Shrove Tuesday Dinner.  Prior to 
the meeting, you are welcome to join us for dinner at the Grapevine at 5 pm (or carpool from church office 
4:50) for dinner.  Early birds, we meet at the Dockside Caf®, S. Green St., the second Sunday of the 
month for a fellowship breakfast.  The Caf® is located right on Tuckerton Creek and features a great view 

and delicious food!          Carol Sceurman 
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The Youth Group 

        Tuckerton UMCôs Youth Group, ñElement,ò is open to        
community youth in grades 6 to 12.  They meet Sunday evenings 
from 6 to 8 pm.   

        Back from their ñMid-Winter Advance Retreat,ò they will be 
leading morning worship on February 19th. 

    
.        The Youth Group continues to build as they welcome new members.  Pastor Timôs contact         
information is elementyoouthumc@gmail.com or 609-713-1443.  
   

            THE CHURCH MOUSE 
Dear Valued Readers, 

There is a lot going on, but the mouse group is currently thin, many of them have turned into snowbirds!  We are making 
plans but will have to wait until more return home.  Word from the Floridians is we need to make more room in the sanctuary.  
We need more seats on Sundaysðthere have been a lot of new people.  With our safety in mind, we are thinking of          
proposing plans to the Trustees for a mouse balcony in the back of the church and maybe a mouse choir loft in the left side of 
the front of the church.  We know they are currently busy working on the new church office, so we will bring in friends and 

relatives to help complete the work. 

We are upset about the office house being closed and being rebuilt in Mott Hall.  We think an addition will be needed to the 
church.  We need to know whatôs going to happen to the mouse apartments in the house attic.  Weôre thinking a mouse-size 

addition would be nice. 

With most of our choir members in Florida and the rest on a cruise, Iôm sure Carla has been missing us and will 

be glad when they are all back. 

We are interested in the Book Club in Mott Hall, led by Scott Kay and need the church secretary to order us the 

book, The Origin of Christian Worship.  We sat in on the first sessionðit was a great introduction to the book. 

I hope some more of the relatives will be back by February 27th to attend the open Church Council meeting at 7:00 pm in 
Mott Hall.  It will be a good time to hear what the Council is planning and also hear ideas from the congregation.  We also 

have a few great ideas Iôm sure the congregation would like to hear.  

The Youth will be leading worship on Feb. 19th.  We are still talking about the great job they did last year and canôt wait to 

see what they will do this year. 

We are planning on attending the World Day of Prayer service at Holy Trinity Lutheran Church on LBI on March 3rd.  We hear 

some of our congregation will be participating.  We went last yearðlove the carpool idea, 

The food pantry is short a few things.  Iôm glad the secretary put a list of what they need in the bulletin. They need 

to catch up before the relatives get home. 

The year 2017 has gotten off to a great start.  Lent will be here before you know it.  The JOY Group will have their 
Shrove Tuesday Pancake & Sausage Dinner with all the fixinôs on February 28th.  We canôt wait to see what the 

ñfixinôsò are this year!  And then Lent begins with the Ash Wednesday service on March 1st.  Weôll be there, too. 

Till next time... 

   The Church Mouse  
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PRAYER REQUEST         DATE    

Name         

Address        Requested by      

Reason              
 

 

 
 
 

 PLEASE KEEP YOUR CHURCH òIN THE LOOP!ó 

Phone or email the church office if you or someone you know is     
facing surgery or going through a difficult time and would like prayers.  

Homebound & Under Dr.ôs Care:  Noelle Alcott, Elizabeth Armstrong, Sharon & Sam Balas, Barbara Bolton, Jim Bower, Lily Rose 
Cramer, Brenda Hayes, Nicholas & Christina Jillson, Katina Karvan, Nancy Lake, Shirley Leek, Sam Leifried, Bill Marshall, Shawn Marshall, 
Todd Nugent, Evelyn OôNeill, Agnes & Pete Pharo, Jane Plump, Grace Richmond, Fred Riley, June Rosewall, Trish Schuster, Jeanne Se-

bastian, Betty Senko, Terry Snyder, Robert Spievak, Phyllis Spooner, Doug Willey, Sr., Marie White, Sam Wilkinson. . 

Prayer Candle & Prayer Chain:  Family of Betty Kolarik, Kay Darrah, Scott Snyder, Nick Jillson, Gail Schilling, Shannon 
Kaplan, Robert Kennedy, Larry Mathis Sr., Todd Nugent, Vivian Lambariello, Rich Rosenthal, our military service & special        

response men & women.  

In the Service: Sammy & Alicia Maresca, Matt Patterson, Jonathan Ecker. Alex Tonnesen, Thomas Bonner, Matthew Bishop.  

Nursing Facility / Rehab - Mystic Meadows: Loretta Murphy ~ Seacrest:  Barbara Bolton ~ Genesis:  Lorraine Robinson ~ Other:  

Ross Wilson, Dale Gray.  

Missions: Greater Tuckerton Food Pantry, the Salvation Army. 

Our Eucharistic Ministry ïEucharistic Ministers visit shut-ins on the first Sunday of each month to deliver com-
munion.  This month Communion was shared with 18 in Seacrest, 1 at the Terraces, one home visit, and 16 in 
Mystic Meadows, and one at home.   If you would like more information on being a Eucharistic Minister or know of 
a shut-in wishing a visit, please contact Cary Varn at caryvarn@gmail.com. or 610-662-0140 or the church 

office. 

E-mail Prayer ChainðIf you would like to join the TUMC Prayer Chain, please contact the church 
office. 

Pastor David has formed a Phone Prayer Chain; If you would like to learn more about this new 
church prayer ministry, please call the church office at 296-9610.  

             FELLOWSHIP OPPORTUNITIES AT TUCKERTON  UMC 

YOUTH GROUPï Element meets Sunday evenings, 6 to 8.  Open to community youth in grades 6-12.  Contact  

person is Pastor Tim (609-713-1443 or elementyouthumc@gmail.com. 

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN meet weekly in Mott Hall on Tuesday mornings for crafts and fellowship at 
9:00 am with the exception of the 3rd Tuesday when they meet at 10:00 am for a business meeting.  All    

women welcome.  Contact person is Lorraine Mackiewicz (609-661-4349).   

JOY GROUP  meets the third Monday each month, 7:00 pm, in Mott Hall.  Breakfast Fellowship meets on the  2nd 
Sunday of each month at 7:00 am, at the Dockside Cafe.  All women welcome.  Contact person Carol Sceurman 

(296-9610).    

CHILDRENõS CHURCH meets Sunday mornings at 9:30 am.  Open to all children up to 6th grade.            

Contact Jen Rocheskey for details (jbrocheskey@yahoo.com). 

 MUSIC MINISTRIES :  Adult Choir  meets Thursdays at 7 pm.  Open to all adults.  Contact Carla Baker. (296-

8785).  Praise Band meets Wednesday at 6:00 pm.  Open to all.  Contact person Pastor David (296-9610). 

LITURGICAL ARTS COMMITTEE meets weekly, Wednesdays from 2-3:30 pm.  Everyone is welcome to join this   

committee as they prepare the church for the upcoming Church Seasons.  Contact person Greg Rosewall  (296-2786). 

 

 
OUR HEALING MINISTRY   please   

remember in prayer: 

mailto:caryvarn@gmail.com
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Prayer Candle Ministry 
Candles have always been an important symbol in the Christian Church.  In ancient times, a candle was left burning over the church altar 
to symbolize the presence of Christ among us.  The Prayer Candle, as in the past, symbolizes Christôs presence among us and in our lives.  

It is Christôs presence who gives us the holy assurance of God each day of our life. 

How to Use Your Prayer Candle As a Prayer Light 

Read the prayer, think about God, think about God being with you in silence.  Your stillness and your attentiveness are prayers.  
Share your life with Christ.  End with the Lordôs Prayer.  Let the candle be a reminder of the presence of Christ, who brings light 

into our lives and that God holds us gently and quietly in his love. 

                                          ~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

                                    Community Outreach 

CONTACT of Ocean County-Helpline # is 609-693-5834 / CONTACT (in collaboration with United Way)  

Provides  the 2-1-1 information and referral service for community resources.   

Southern Ocean County Habitat for Humanity -  call 609-296-3198 to learn about exciting volunteer opportunities. 

The Salvation Army  works through First UMC to help families in our community with emergency assistance.  Your monetary 
contribution enables this mission to continue.   Checks should be made out to the ñSalvation Armyò and placed in the offering on 

Sunday or delivered to the church office.  Money donated will be used to help Tuckerton area residents with emergency needs. 

Interfaith Health & Support Servicesðcall 609-489-0278 to learn about exciting volunteer opportunities. 

 Greater Tuckerton Food Pantry Locations:  Little Egg Harbor:  641 Radio Rd., Mon. through Fri. ~ 2-4pm (609)296-
1345 / Tuckerton:  148 N. Green St., (behind the church) Mon., Thurs. & Sat. ~ 9am to 12  (609)2944777).     Monetary 
donations (checks made payable to the ñGreater Tuckerton Food Pantryò) can be placed in the offering plate or sent to the 
church office.  Donations of food can be brought to the church on Sunday or the pantry on weekdays when they are open.  
The first Sunday of each month has been designated as our Sunday to bring in non-perishable food.  Food donations can 
be left at the designated areas in the narthex.  Current Food Pantry needs include tuna and canned meat, meals in a can 
(chili, soup, etc.), jelly/jam, soap, toothpaste, toiletry items, coffee and tea, condiments, salad dressing and nutritious snacks 

for kids. 

**Call respective pantries to hear about volunteer opportunities.** 

Ladies Christian Yoga   Calling all women (all ages) 7-8:30 pm ~ Mott Hall on Wednesdays:~2/1, 8, 15, 22 ~ 3/15, 22, 29.  
No yoga experience necessary-newcomers encouraged & welcomed.  Bring your own yoga mat, a smile and a friend!  Led by 

Anna Vreeland.   

Step Study Group / Fellowship- Are you or is someone you struggling with an addiction?  For information on anonymous fellowships, 

please contact Victoria E. @ 609-709-5982. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

GraceBook, a womenôs ministry of Harvey Cedars Bible ConferenceðA Walk Through Ephesians 
Meets the 1st Wed. of each month (February 1/March 1) ~ 9:30-11:30 am ~ $8 includes Continental Breakfast 
(and childcare if needed).  RSVP by calling 609-494-5689 or email development@hcbible.org no later than the 

Monday before the meeting.. 

      Cut here and fold paper on line, standing it up around prayer candle, being careful to keep the flame away from 
the paper.  Never leave prayer candle unattended.   

  
     

 

  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
  

A Lˏnɾˏʘ Prˉʄˏʞ 
 Leʠ uʟ ˞rˉʦ ˁhaʠ ˁ˓iʟ Lˏnʠ 
˦ʳʶʕ ɯʮ˗ʜ uʟ ɼˏ˞roˍuɨʍ ˔ʘ ˛ˤʞ 
˗˔ʁeʟ ˁɯʍ ɽʮlʏ- saˌˠʒáˌ˔nʐ l˛ʁʍ ᴗ 
C˓ˠisʠ. 

 T˓r˛uʱʑ ˛ˤʞ ʺbɽˏˠvˉnɨʍ ᴗ 
Lˏnʠ, ɳeʠ uʟ ˤnɩˏrstˉnʋ ˁɯʍ 
ɵeˉ˚˔nʐ ᴗ y˛ˤʞ S˛ʘÙʟ ɩeaˁʑ 
ˉnʋ ɼeˡˤˠɼecˢi˛ʘ,  

ˉnʋ ɾeaʫʑ uʟ tʙ ɼʍᴯecʠ iʠ ˔ʘ ˛ˤʞ 
˗˔ʁeʟ. 

 Grˉnʠ ˁ˓iʟ ˁ˓r˛uʱʑ ˛ˤʞ 
L˛rʋ Jeˡuʟ C˓ˠisʠ, y˛ˤʞ S˛ʘ, 
˅hʙ ˗˔ʁeʟ ˉnʋ ɼˏi˒nʟ ˦iˁʑ y˛ʢ 
ˉnʋ ˁɯʍ Hʺ˗ʦ S˞˔ˠiʠ, ˛ɶʍ Goʋ, 
f˛ʞ ˏʁˏʞ ˉnʋ ˏʁˏʞ.  Aɵˏʘ. 
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February / March Schedule 

Please call the church office if you 
would like to be a Reader-296-9610. 

Please contact the office if youôd like to 
be a Greeter or Usher. 

296-9610 

ACOLYTES 

Kristin Sooy & 
Pat Everson 
Dan Mathis & 
Harry Rocheskey 
Len & Ann Thompson 
Scott & Michael Kay 
 

 

   February   March    February       March 

READERS 

 

Shane Mathis 
Jordan Malba 
Kristina Covello 
Lauren Mathis 
 

 

5 
12 
19 
26 

Cary Varn & 
Bunny Baumann 
The Vreelands 
Liz Sutton & 
Norma Whitlock 
Lynne Born & 
Laverne Marshall 

5 
 
12 
 
19 
26 

Sharon Zolna 
Dan Mathis 
Carla Baker 
Keegan Vreeland 

 

Sharon Zolna 
Julie Shutz 
Wayne Martin 
Keegan Vreeland 

5 
 
12 
 
19 
 
26 

Barb Wilkinson &  
Boone Wegman 
Avis Cranmer &  
Dina Iovine 
Lynne Born & 
Jeanne Sebastian 
Bunny Baumann  
          & Cary Varn 

5 
12 
19 
26 

Children in Grade 2 and above wishing to 
acolyte, please contact Mary Beth 
Wegman via text or phone at 609-661-
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12 
19 
 
26 

Calvin & Sharon 
Morey 
Patty & Alvie Jillson 
Barb Wilkinson &  
Boone Wegman 
Avis Cranmer &  
Dina Iovine 

U 
S 
H 
E 
R 
S 

G 
R 
E 
E 
T 
E 
R 
S 

 

5 
12 
19 
26 

5 
12 
19 
26 

 

 
 NURSERY 

Please contact the church 
office at 609-296-9610 or 
stop by the Nursery and 
speak to Dessie Baker if you 
would like to volunteer in the 
church nursery during    
worship.   Thank you! 
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12 
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26 

Len & Ann Thompson 
Scott & Michael Kay 
Dana & Taylor Gant 
Peter & Renee  
                  Gioiello 
 
 

5 
 
12 
19 
 
26 

Liz Machuga & 
Bunny Baumann 
The Vreelands 
Liz Sutton & 
Norma Whitlock 
Dina Iovine & 
Betty Chambers 
 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 

If you are interested in becoming 
a Eucharistic Minister, please 
contact Cary Varn at          
caryvarn@gmail.com 610-662-
0140 or the church office at 296-
9610  

5 
12 
19 
26 

Zack Kay 
Shane Mathis 
Kristina Covello 
Jordan Malba 
 

First Sunday of the Month: 
Mystic Meadows:  Lynne, Liz M., Laverne, Liz S, Norma 
Seacrest & The Terraces:  Bunny, Betty, Dina 
The Terraces:  Bunny, Betty 
Shut-ins:  Alonna 

 

¢Φ¦ΦaΦ/ .hhY /[¦. Ϥ [ŜŘ ōȅ {Ŏƻǧ Yŀȅ  
aŜŜǘǎ ǘǿƛŎŜ ŀ ƳƻƴǘƘ ƛƴ aƻǧ Iŀƭƭ ŀǘ ммΥлл ŀƳ 

aŜŜǘǎ CŜōΦ мнΣ нс ϧ aŀǊŎƘ мнΣ нс 
Open to all adults, join us for fellowship, book discussion, and light refreshments.    

Book currently being discussed is ñAt the Origins of Christian Worshipò by Larry 
W. Hurtado 

The books can be purchased or ordered online from Amazon for $17.66.  




